

Montville Youth Advisory Board Minutes

289 Route 32 Uncasville, CT 06382 Office (860) 848-7724 Fax (860) 848-4058

www.montvilleyouth.org

September 13, 2012 6:00 p.m.

Members Present: Chairman: Daniel Dunn, David Jetmore, Allyson Schmeizl, Karen Moorehead, Lt. Lenny Bunnell, Tim Shanahan, Marilyn Williams

Absent: Susan Rickards, Robert Mitchell & Kailah Pflugbeil

Also Present: MYSB Director: Barbara Lockhart & Town Council Liaison Billy Caron

I. Chairman's Report:

- Meeting was called to order at 6:06 by Dan Dunn. Motion to accept June's Minutes, 1st by Tim Shanahan, 2nd by Lt. Bunnell.
- Letter was sent to Ms. Leonard-Peck regarding request for resignation.
- Dan received his reappointment letter for the Board, but there was no signature from the Town Council Chair.

II. New Business

- ASP is up and running, \$100 fee had no back lash, 8 kids currently on the waiting list.
- Pancake Breakfast is on October 21 from 8:00am to noon.
- Barbara is the new President of CYSA 2 year term
- Lights On After School, which is a National event to celebrate After School Programs, will be held Thursday, October 18 from 3:00pm 7:00pm with a DJ and The Rolling Tomato.
- Youth Action Council (YAC) is restarting great group of kids from the ASP signed up. They will have weekly meetings to discuss community service projects (penny drive, wake-athon, and Trick or Trunk are some of the upcoming events they will be working on).
- Intern from CCSU, Barb O'Donnell, has been here and will stay until June. She needs 400 hours of social work internship. We are so happy to have her here after school.
- Barbara had a discussion with the Mayor about moving from current address to Fair Oaks.
 A walk through will be planned soon to discuss the needs of the Youth Center. All Board members will be invited to attend.

III. Old Business

- Summer Center 8 weeks, 30 kids fantastic summer. Cops and kids came together for some fun on Wednesday field trips. The experience was fantastic for both the kids and the cops. Lt. Bunnell praised both the Youth Center and the cops for making it happen.
- JRB is going well. The families serviced are very happy with the process. Seven new JRB cases have been started this past year.
- Concert 2012 Thank you to Councilman Caron for his efforts in getting the Tribe to donate the concert tickets. About \$8,000 was raised and will be split between the Youth Center and Senior/Social Services.

- ASP Credentialing looking into but still a lot of work to come. Teachers are needed to help with math and science additional pieces to follow
- Family Day 2012 was held here in the parking area families enjoyed popcorn, cotton candy, old fashion games and fun was had by all. This event had a great turnout, especially by the new ASP families.

IV. Good and Welfare

- Community booklet has been distributed, and the Youth Center has extra copies if needed.
- Pfizer continues to donate about \$200.00 a month.
- YAC will be constructing a wishing well for gift card donations.

V. Adjournment

• Motion made to adjourn at 6:48pm, 1st by David Jetmore, 2nd by Lt. Bunnell

Next meeting – October 11, 2012 at 6:00

Respectfully Submitted: By Karen Moorehead (Sub for Susan Rickards MYAB Secretary) Reviewed and typed by Dianne Peltier, MYSB Administrative Assistant